STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 15, 2024
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Sharon Gerrard, Gill Foster, Alan Foster, Judith Atherton, Kathy Robertson, Paul Ogden, Sarah Djali, Karen Bliss
1. Apologies: Diane Gore, Fran Aiken, Janet Monks, Nicky Ogden, Ian Trafford
2. Minutes: The minutes of September Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Update: Gill gave an update on a meeting with Wigan Council which happened the day before involving her, Paul and Ron. With issues which included:
i) Copeland Drive: Information about how the council is trying to engage with Morris Homes to improve the playground facilities on the private estate.
ii) Public Right of Way: Included in the list of footpaths which need to be adopted are three which are being prioritised – a link to the Whelley Loop line; Langtree Lane and one off Rectory Lane.
iii) Bradley Lane Bridge: Ron met representatives of the council to discuss lighting under the bridge to improve pedestrian safety.
iv) Red Rock Bridge: SV asked if recent accidents could be looked at to discount any link with the recent traffic lights upgrade.
v) Standish puffin lights: Check if they are synced to the main traffic lights.

vi) Planning Committee: Wigan Council planning committee refused two applications linked to housing – one on Pepper Lane and one on Chorley Road. Gill and Paul expressed their frustration at the planning officers’ reports which they said were misleading and biased. Gill thanked the planning committee for understanding Standish Voice’s arguments against the applications, which she put forward at the committee. The planning committee now needed to create a robust defence of the refusals ahead of likely appeals. Gill said the council was now working harder to complete 106 funding projects and needed to look at the overall capacity of infrastructure in Standish before any more housing application were encouraged.
vii) Ashfield Park: The council said planned improvements for Ashfield Park would begin in Spring 2025

viii) Car Parking: The council produced a plan of Quakers Place car park with a new layout which increased capacity from 18 bays to 34 bays. After SV expressed its approval, this will now go to out to tender.
4. Spire Appeal: Paul said the video commissioned by SV to raise money for the appeal and commemorate the history of the church had raised about £1,200 for the fund. He said a poster of Standish had been commissioned with 50% of the profits going to the fund, which would be launched later in the month.
5. Poppy Appeal: New Poppy Appeal organisers in Standish – Phil and Karen Bliss – said that organisation of the appeal had gone well although volunteers were still sought.
6. Standish Christmas Market: Kathy said the final weeks of preparation for the Market were busy but everything was on track for a great event. All the stalls were sold out and an online prize draw would be launched ahead of the event. Paul said around £11,500 in sponsorship had been secured, which would help to ensure the event was financially viable.
7.   Date of next meeting: 19/11/24.

The meeting ended at 8.50pm
